

District 4

Board of Supervisors
t 1 Jose Medina

951-955-1010

Karen Spiegel

951-955-1020

District 3 Chuck Washington 951-955-1030

V. Manuel Perez

951-955-1040 **District 5 Yxstian Gutierrez**

951-955-1050

April 14, 2025

COUN

The Honorable Ken Calvert U.S. House of Representatives 2205 Rayburn House Office Building Washington, D.C. 20515

RE: Support of FY26 Congressionally Directed Spending for French Valley Regional Airport

Dear Congressman Calvert:

As Chairman of the Riverside County Board of Supervisors, I am writing to express our strong support for Riverside County's Community Project Funding request to construct a contract Air Traffic Control Tower at French Valley Airport (F70).

French Valley Airport serves as a critical component of the region's transportation infrastructure and economic development strategy. Located in one of the fastest-growing parts of Southern California, the airport plays an essential role in supporting general aviation, emergency response, business travel, and regional mobility.

The addition of an air traffic control tower at French Valley will significantly enhance aviation safety, improve airspace efficiency, and support the airport's continued growth. It will also help attract new investment and bring high-quality jobs to the region—benefiting not only Riverside County but the surrounding cities that rely on the airport's operations for economic activity and emergency access.

Thank you for your leadership and commitment to investing in critical infrastructure that strengthens our communities. Should you have any questions regarding this letter of support, please do not hesitate to contact Carolina Herrera, Director of Legislative Advocacy & Governmental Affairs at the County of Riverside Executive Office (951) 955-1180 or csherrera@rivco.org.

Sincerely,

V. MANUEL PEREZ
Supervisor, Fourth District

Chair, County of Riverside Board of Supervisor



City of Temecula

41000 Main Street = Temecula, CA 92590 (951) 694-6416 = Fax (951) 694-6499 = Temecula CA.gov

April 10, 2025

The Honorable Ken Calvert U.S. House of Representatives 2205 Rayburn House Office Building Washington, D.C. 20515

Dear Congressman Calvert:

On behalf of the City of Temecula, I am writing to express our strong support for Riverside County's Community Project Funding request to construct a contract Air Traffic Control Tower at French Valley Airport (F70).

French Valley Airport serves as a critical component of the region's transportation infrastructure and economic development strategy. Located in one of the fastest-growing parts of Southern California, the airport plays an essential role in supporting general aviation, emergency response, business travel, and regional mobility.

The addition of an air traffic control tower at French Valley will significantly enhance aviation safety, improve airspace efficiency, and support the airport's continued growth. It will also help attract new investment and bring high-quality jobs to the region—benefiting not only Riverside County but the surrounding cities that rely on the airport's operations for economic activity and emergency access.

Our city recognizes the importance of this project and fully supports Riverside County's efforts to secure federal funding to bring this much-needed infrastructure improvement to fruition.

Thank you for your leadership and commitment to investing in critical infrastructure that strengthens our communities. Please do not hesitate to contact us if we can be of further assistance in advancing this important initiative.

Sincerely,

Brenden Kalfus

Mayor